

14 October 2025

Hon. Pat Weir MP Parliament House George St Brisbane, QLD 4000

Dear Speaker,

RE: Resignation

I am writing to formally submit my resignation as the Member for Hinchinbrook effective from today, Tuesday 14 October 2025.

It has been an honour and a privilege to represent the people of Hinchinbrook in the Queensland Parliament since 2017. Serving my community and advocating for North Queensland has been a highlight of my life. I look forward to continuing to do so in future roles.

I would like to wish you all the best for the remainder of the 58th Parliament.

Best Regards,

Nick Dametto MP Member for Hinchinbrook **Queensland Legislative Assembly**